
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

It seems amazing that another year has passed so quickly and here we are 
back at the end of the Autumn Term and getting ready for Christmas. 
 

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank all of the staff and governors at 
the school for their hard work and dedication over the last twelve months.  
Also, the members of the PTA for their support of the school and all those  
extra resources they have provided for our children. A big thank you must  
also go to all of our parents, carers and wider families for supporting us as a 
school throughout the year and finally the biggest thank you must go to our 
truly wonderful children who make the school what it is.  
 

Sadly, as with last year we are all still very aware how difficult finances are 
for many at the moment. So it is perhaps more important than ever to  
remember what the Christmas story is all about. It is a story about family 
and a story of love but it is also a story about hope for the future. With this 
hectic time of year and our lives as busy as they are, it is important to take 
some time to be in the moment and think about what is truly important in 
our lives.  
 

I ask our children and all their families to remember the true meaning of the 
Christmas story, whatever your belief or faith. Make sure you all take the 
time to show your families and friends how much you appreciate them, not 
with lavish gifts but with love and care and kindness. Let us make this  
Christmas holiday a time to feel hope for the future and to know that we are 
all loved.   
 

On behalf of all the Staff, Governors and pupils I wish you all a very  
Merry Christmas and the best New Year.  
 

Neil Tyler  
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We should be the best we can be for we are all God’s Masterpiece  
Tel: 01604 883900    

Email - Office50@brixworth.northants.sch.uk 
Head Teacher - Neil Tyler  



 

 

Day Time  Event Venue  Taken By  

 
Monday 

18th 

09.00-11.20 
13.30-14.10 
15.30-16.30 

Guitar Catch Up (Thursdays Group) 
Woodwind Catch Up  
YR1-4 Freestyle Soccer 

Library  
Library  
School Field  

Mr Smith 
Miss Retford 
Freestyle 

 
Tuesday 

19th 

10.30-11.00 
12.00-13.15 
18.15-20.00 

FS Christingle Service  
KS2 Christmas Lunch  
Taekwon-do 

All Saints Church  
Main Hall 
Main Hall  

FS Teachers 
KS2 
Mr Bonfield 

Wednesday 
20th 

 
12.00-13.15 
 

Pupils Christmas Party - MUFTI  
FS & KS1 Christmas Lunch 
 
 

  
Main Hall  
 

 
FS & KS1 
 

Sunday 
24th 

10.30-11.30  Brixworth Community  
Church - Informal Service 

Main Hall Rev Andy Lloyd-
Williams 

Events for week beginning Monday 18th December 2023  

Music Catch Up  
 

Please note guitar and woodwind will be 
holding their catch up lessons next week.   
Mr Smith will be holding a lesson on  
Monday 18th December for his  
Thursday pupils. 

School Closes for Christmas Break  
Reopens Monday 8th January 2024 

Illness and Absence 
 

If your child is unwell for any  
reason and will not be attending 
school please can you ensure you 
notify the school of the absence via  
ParentMail or by calling the office on 
01604 883900 as soon as possible.  
If your child has vomited or had diarrhoea 
please ensure your child remains off school 
for 48 hours after the last episode to reduce 
the spread of the illness.  

Weather Procedures 
 

In the event of severe weather and the 
school having to close a message will be 
sent out via Parentmail advising the closure 
of the school as well as a notice being  
added to our website. The situation will be 
monitored daily and every effort will be 
made to reopen once the weather improves. 

Christmas Party - Mufti  
 

This is a reminder that the 
children will be enjoying 
some Christmas activities 

and a small Christmas party within their 
class groups on the last day of term -
Wednesday 20th December - therefore 
all children are invited to wear their own / 
party clothes to add to the  
festivities. As with all mufti days, football 
kits are not permitted to be worn.  

Foundation Stage Christingle - Reminder 
 

Foundation Stage Children are attending their 
Christingle service on  

Tuesday 19th December at  
All Saints Church.  

 

Parents and friends are welcome to join the 
service and should meet at the church by 

10.30am.  
 

If any parents are able to accompany us  
walking to and from the church please  

inform your child's teacher.  
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Assembly Theme Week Commencing 18th December 2023  
Christmas 

Congratulations to the following children who have won awards for consistently  

upholding one or more of the school values.   

Socially  
 

Lily A 
  

Academically  
 

Freddie K  
Toby Y  

Kayani C  
  

Spiritually 
 

Charlie B   

Emotionally 
 

Alby B 
Scarlett C 
Winnie A 

Cake Competition Winning Cake 
 

As advised in Primary Word sent out on Friday 
24th November, the winner of the Christmas 

Cake competition was Elsie in year 1. Her cake 
has now been made into her design by  

Cakery Bay.  
Well done Elsie and thank you again to Cakery 

Bay for creating another wonderful cake! 
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Here are some photos of the children in full costume ready to take to the stage for their 
Christmas Performances! They all thoroughly enjoyed taking part and especially enjoyed 

performing to parents.  
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Announced next week!  
 

They are Christmas themed 
songs so they have been  

extended for a further week 
and will be announced on the 

last day.  
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